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2017 DECD Workgroups and Reports Required by 2017 bills Liz Kelley 

 HB 395/SB 293 requires MSDE to produce a report by October 1, 2017 on whether 

an alternative methodology for setting child care subsidy reimbursement rates 

should replace the market rate survey or be used in addition to the market rate 

survey.  Liz will consult with the child care provider community and will depend 

heavily on their advice.  She will also look at the Provider Cost of Quality 

Calculator developed by Augenblick Palaich and Associates (APA) and the Alliance 

for Early Childhood Finance’s Anne Mitchell. 
(https://childcareta.acf.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/public/pcqc_increase_quality_final.pdf) 

 HB 418/SB 294 requires MSDE, beginning in 2017 and every two years thereafter, to 

conduct a market rate survey or an alternative method allowable under federal law 

to formulate appropriate child care subsidy reimbursement rates, and to submit 

reports by September 1, 2017 and every two years thereafter that include the cost of 

raising rates to the 45th, 55th, 65th and 75th percentile of the market rate.  Liz said the 

market rate survey has been conducted, and the 2017 costs will be calculated. 

 HB 425/SB 651 restricts the use of suspensions and expulsions in pre-K through 2nd 

grade in public schools.  The CCDF also requires child care State Administrators to 

develop a policy limiting child care suspensions and expulsions in regulated child 

care programs.  MSDE is working on this policy. 

 HB 456/SB 943 requires MSDE to develop a dispute resolution process to be used 

by families of children with disabilities and child care providers for resolving 

complaints of discrimination based on a child’s disability.  MSDE must convene a 

workgroup and submit a report by October 1, 2017 that includes the process and a 

draft of legislation or regulations that will be required to implement it. 

 HB 516/SB 581 requires MSDE to convene a workgroup to study the 

implementation of universal access to pre-K and report to the Kirwin Commission 

by September 1, 2017.  Liz said that they will build on the skeleton of the 2009 

Preschool for All Business Plan and will examine the work done in other states.  

Simon Workman, the author of the report on pre-K adequacy from Augenblick 

Palaich and Associates (APA), is interested in working with the workgroup.  This 

workgroup report is very important because the Kirwin Commission is not going to 

have time to do a deep dive into pre-K and will be relying on the workgroup’s 

report for their pre-K recommendations to the General Assembly. 

 Liz concluded by noting that several local school systems were dismayed that they 

could net get KRA results by school if they used a sample rather than a census 

administration and have reported that they will return to census administration in 

the next school year. 

 














